
Bristol Elementary School
Parent School Support Committee
May 27, 2024 at 6:30 pm
Location:  Bristol Elementary School Library

Call to order: Chairperson
Present- Brittany Holmes (via Teams), Kaylie Bulger, Madisen O’Donnell, Jessica Shaw, Valerie Carmichael (Community Coordinator), Sue Maxwell (Principal), Joanne Curtis (Teacher Rep)

With Regrets- Kia Bridges, Angel Connor, Andrew MacIntosh, Tanya Cloutier (DEC Rep)


1. Approval of Minutes- no questions. Motion to approve-Brittany Holmes; seconded by Madisen O’Donnell

2.  Updates
a. School Plan 
Sue shared the Year End Monitoring Report. It’s based on 2/3 data (using April report card data), not full year. Sue requested an update from teachers on how students are doing by Thurs, May 30th. Sue is to submit report by June 3rd. Kaylie asked if data will be compiled again in June. Sue’s response is yes.

b. Mental Fitness and Resiliency Inventory (MFRI)
          Our WBI (Well-Being Index) is 9. Sue shared results. Our staff is a    
          Mentally Fit team. Kaylie asked if this information is available to the 
          public. It’s a good way to attract new teachers if this information was 
          available. Sue and Valerie were not sure about this, they would need to  
          inquire. 
 
c. Memory Book – final product
          Sue shared the chosen cover and what’s inside the yearbook. This will 
           be a gift for the grade 5 students. The other students K-4 could purchase  
           one, cost was $16.       

   
d. Grade 5 End of Year Activities
· Softball Tournament- June 12
· Obstacle Course Day with Mrs. Ferguson- June 14
· Food
· Move Up Day- May 31
· Blue Bucket Hats with School Logo from Wicked Good Graphics (it’s a surprise).
Any other ideas for grade 5?  Kaylie asked if we do a send off with the 
other students present to give them a cheer. Yes, this takes place during the last assembly.

e. Provincial Assessments
They are done!  Students did them on laptops. Sue said the students worked hard, took their time and were serious about completing them. Sue is very proud of the students.

f. Student enrollment projected for 2024-2025 school year
There will be 92 students next year.

g. Staffing
We are staffed at 9.9 FTE (8.4 teaching staff, 0.8 Admin, 0.5 Resource, 0.2 Guidance)
K- 14
1- 14
2- (2 classes-12 students in each class)
3- 15
4- 13
5- 11
              There will be 7 classrooms, where will the 7th classroom be? Sue is
              waiting on facilities for information. We will have longer prep periods.
              There are 2.7 vacancies to fill with Contract D teachers.

h. Successes 
· PreK -May 23rd, everyone attended
· Muddy Boots- Gr 3-5 May 27th
· Field trip to Camp Shiktehawk (June 17th)- An anonymous donor is paying for the students to attend; we are most fortunate.  Students will be provided with free lunch and snacks.
· Softball- Blue Jays Care: Students on the team practice 3 times a week during noon play. 1st game was in Plaster Rock against students in grade 6. Both teams showed excellent sportsmanship.  They will have 1 more away game in Florenceville. Games are on Wednesdays until June 12th. Time is 5:00-6:30pm. Games will be in the back ball field at BrES. Everyone is welcome to come watch the games. Scott Saunders and Andrew MacIntosh are the coaches.
· Mrs. Boyd’s meals on Tuesdays were a big hit! Students loved her meals. It was a great learning experience for the students who helped Mrs. Boyd prepare the meals. School paid for this through monies/grants.
· School events: Sugarmoon visit, TNB, Razzmatazz, McCain cake delivered to classrooms by McCain employees, Children’s Parliament, Chess Tournament, Earth Rangers, Chris Hadfield presentation at CNHS, Eclipse Presentation at FES, Let’s Talk Science (UNB), Music Festival, Math Night, Jump Rope for Heart (raised over $2000), School Scientists (coming in June), Track Meet for Gr 3-5 will be in Bath (coming in June).
· All students received a Bulldog Stuffy (Legacy item).
· Turn Around Award Recipient- Keira Adams
· We had a staff outing at The Village Pour House in Juniper. We had a special waitress for the evening.
· Movie Night-Now scheduled for the Thursday before coming back to school.
· Breakfast Program- We are grateful for all the volunteers.  They do a wonderful job preparing healthy food and the students love it.
· Hertiage Fair- Kaylie asked if we have participated in this. Valerie said it is more for middle school students. FMS and CCS have participated.
· School Fee will remain at $50.
· School clothing will be available to purchase in the fall. 


3. Budget Items:
a. Donations/Grants- Sue shared report
b. Hot Lunch- Sue shared report
We are partnering with a new business- The Countryside Bar and Grill at the Florenceville Inn. They have been making chicken fingers and fries. Sue asked if everyone is okay for this to continue. Yes, was the response. They will also be making hamburgers too.
.

4. Items from community or members- none

5. Next Meeting:  Fall of 2024

6. Adjournment- 7:55pm

**Home and School Meeting takes place directly after the PSSC meeting ends.**




